	N. E. Georgia Learning Support Consortium Committee Meeting  

	Minutes
	DATE: May, 18 2007
	Location: Lanier Technical  college, Oakwood, GA


	

	Meeting called by

	Christine Harrison, chairperson 

	Attendees
	Rene่e Carey, Athens Tech; Mellisa Dalton, Lanier Tech Oakwood; Paul Detwiler, Athens Tech; Nancy Dingler, North Georgia Tech; Cornell Grant, Dekalb Tech; Paul Godfrey, Lanier Tech Oakwood; Umber Hanief, Gwinnett Tech; Christine Harrison, Lanier Tech Forsyth; Susan Larson, Athens Tech; Tawana Mattox, Athens Tech; Sherry Moseley, Lanier Tech Winder; Carol Myers, Athens Tech; Vidya Nahar, Athens Tech; 

	

	Agenda topics: Learning support state standards; exit exams from 098/099 courses; teaching, grading policies, and standards for English classes; Officers’ elections; other learning support changes; textbooks; members’ concerns/ideas.

 

	Discussion Topic 
	Learning support state standards  

	This committee expresses great concern that the revised learning support state standards have not been posted on the DTAE website. This concern is exacerbated because the standards were revised 2 years ago in May 2005. In addition, one member stated that the COC accrediting teams use the DTAE website for their information, and that information would, of course, be incorrect. One member noted that there are no standards on the website for courses which were created in the last 2 years. This is a serious problem for instructors, especially new instructors. 

	

	Discussion
	Dr. Fred Kiehle, Director of Instructional Support Services for DTAE was contacted numerous times in the past 2 years via e-mail and phone calls concerning this issue. While he stated that he would have someone post the state standards on the DTAE website, they have not been posted as yet. 
Christine Harrison e-mailed Teresa Resch, Executive Director of DTAE, about the issue. Teresa replied the following on Friday, April 13, 2007: “Thank you for bringing this to my attention. This will become a priority for Instructional Services at the Central Office to complete in the next two weeks.” 
This committee appreciates Teresa Resch for recognizing the immediate need to have the state standards posted on the DTAE website. 

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Discussion Topic
	Exit exams from 098/099 courses
	

	

	Discussion
	This committee has found that individual colleges approach the exit exams requirement differently. 
Some colleges require students take a standardized test, such as the ASSET or the COMPASS, but others require departmental exams. 
Some colleges require a student who fails to meet the cut score for the ASSET or COMPASS test to repeat the course, and some send those students to learning labs for remediation. 
Some colleges require that a grade of F be recorded for the class grade if the student fails to meet the Asset/COMPASS cut score, but some colleges require students receive a D in the class for the same situation.
Some colleges require students to write essays as part of their final exit exam, but others do not.



	

	

	Discussion Topic
	Teaching, grading policies, and standards for English classes
	

	
	
	

	Discussion
	This committee would like to have more opportunities to discuss the items listed above and others like them. The committee believes that it would be beneficial to share ideas, methods, and materials.  

	

	

	Discussion Topic
	Officers’ elections

	

	Discussion
	N.E. GA Learning Support chairperson: Carol Myers was nominated, all were in favor, and the motion carried. 

N.E. GA Learning Support co-chair: Vidya Nahar was nominated, all were in favor, and the motion carried.

	

	

	Discussion Topic
	Members’ concerns and ideas

	

	Discussion 
	This committee requests the use of Blackboard for research and development, discussion, and information among the members. Christine Harrison agreed to call Debra Rogers at GVTC and request set up. 

	

	

	Discussion 
	This committee needs more support from DTAE. We need a clear focal point at DTAE for learning support and general education consortium meetings. Colleges and instructors put much time and effort into their work, and they deserve more support. 

	

	
	
	

	Discussion 
	This committee requests a yearly statewide meeting. 


	Discussion 
	The last meeting was 2 years ago, and many changes have taken place in that time. 

	
	

	
	

	Discussion Topic
	Textbooks


	Discussion 
	This committee discussed the idea of customizing textbooks among all campuses. However, many problems were recognized. 1. Teacher preference and freedom are at jeopardy. 2. Different demographic areas have different needs. 3. Coordination would be a problem. 

This committee discussed advantages of maintaining a current list of textbooks being used in the learning support classes at each school, maybe on Blackboard site
The idea of having a consortium meeting session on textbooks used at different schools was suggested. Faculty could bring their textbooks and be prepared to discuss the advantages and disadvantages of the textbooks for theirs and how the textbook is used in a specific class. 

Prentice Hall Representative, Kristina Shubel displayed an array of textbooks, software, and information. She also graciously provided lunch for the committee members.  

	
	

	Adjournment
	With no further business, the committee adjourned.

	
	

	respectfully submitted by 
	Christine Harrison


